
                                                                CENTRAL NEW YORK CORVAIR CLUB 
                                                                                      APRIL 2013 

   CORSA   CHAPTER    130 

PAGE 1 

                 
                  IN THIS ISSUE 
 
Page 1– president’s column  
              
Page 2  - 2013 car shows 
 
Page 3 - activities           
 
Page 4– kitchen corner 
             2012 club officers    
 
Page 5— April tour 
              secretary’s report   
          
  
Page 6– Tim’s Tech Time and        
   Ramblin’s 
 
Page 7– Sponsors and ads 
 
Page 8-- picture page 

 

 

 
                                                 THE PREZ SEZ   
  To all members of the CNYCC, the Prez is back in town. 
  
Took a short trip last month to San Juan Capistrano CA. I went by way of Rt. 40 and got 
stranded in New Mexico during a blizzard. An 18 wheeler jack knifed blocking the inter-
state for 6 hours. I took Rt. 70 for the return trip, only problem was a flat tire on my trailer. 
The reason for this trip was to purchase another ultravan. The new ultravan (535) is another 
1970 with a 305 Chevy engine. Maybe Tim has a picture of my new toy. 
  
Last month was brunch at Borios on Oneida Lake. Thank you Dave for making all arrange-
ments with Borios, and thanks to Tim for entertainment after we enjoyed a great buffet. 
  
I spoke with Ron in Florida, he just underwent eye surgery to help with his vision. Candy 
Shop will hopefully reopen shortly after his return on or about May 1st. Louis Lee fell and 
broke a rib. Our prayers go out for a speedy recovery for Ron and Lou. 
  
This years Recall will be here on the first week end in June. Get you reservations in. This is 
always a great time for all. 
  
 Weather is about to break, time to get those Corvairs ready to go , till next month , Happy 
Easter, and hope to see you at our next meeting.  Phil CNYCC 
  
  

                                                     DUES 
  
                          Annual Dues or the CNYCC are due on April 1st. 
                           
                           Please send your payment of $20 to:  
                                                   CNYCC 
                                                   PO BOX 616 
                                                   JAMESVILLE, NY 13078  
                         Thank you, 
                          Kevin Fear, Treasurer   
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               ACTIVITIES           

    Business meetings are held at Denny’s Restaurant, 201 Lawrence Rd ( corner of Lawrence Rd and South Bay Rd ) in 
 N Syracuse. The meeting will start at 7:00 but our waitress is available at 5:30 so you can have something to eat 
before the meeting if you’d like. Meetings are in the back room, we’re given separate checks and if you have an 
AARP card you can get a 20% discount on your meal.  
   
   
   April 4th 
      Business meeting at Denny’s   
 
   April 21st 
      Today we’ll be taking a tour to Norwich Car Museum —– many have not seen all the changes that have been 
made recently. We’ll meet at and leave McDonald’s in Canastota at the thruway exit at 9:30. After the tour we’ll 
have lunch at Gus’s Steak House in Norwich. 
 
   May 2nd 
      Business meeting at Denny’s 
 
   May 11th  Saturday 
       This is a WORKING meeting and Corvair feast afterwards. It’ll be held at 11:00 at Gloria and Kevin’s, 6899 
Kassonta Dr, Jamesville. Guys will work on getting the trailer and valve cover track in good order for Recall and 
the gals will get the registration bags done. If you have anything to add to them please bring it to this meeting. Also 
—– don’t forget —– we need door prizes that we’ll be giving away at the banquet.  Remember — this year it’ll be 
work first, fun after! Time to be announced. 
 
    May  31, June 1st  
       Recall at Hilton Garden Hotel. See Dave’s update in the Fan 
 
    June 6th 
       Business meeting at Denny’s 
 
     July 16th thru 20th 
        CORSA National Convention, Kalamazoo MI   
 
   July 19th thru 21st 
        Syracuse Nationals, Fairgrounds, entry form will be in May Fan 
 
     August 1st 
         Business meeting Denny’s 
 
     August — date to be decided 
         We’re planning on another great catered picnic in the Southern Tier area 
 
If you have any ideas please let us know. Everything is always subject to change. If there’s subjects or projects 
you’d like covered at tech sessions, please let Tim know so we can plan that too. This all takes advance planning so 
please try to let us know early enough so we can make our events what you’d like.  
Call Tim or Rita at 689-3366 or E mail Tim at N2VZD@aol.com or Rita at ritac44@aol.com  
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                  2011  CNYCC  OFFICERS 
 
 
President 
Phil Domser 
315-732-1262 
E-mail - pdomser1@yahoo.com  
 
 
Vice President 
Pete Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
Secretary 
Pam Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
 
Treasurer 
 Kevin Fear 
 315-492-9553 
 E-mail  -  monza64@aol.com 
 
 
Membership 
Gloria Fear 
315-492-9553 
E-mail - globug39@aol.com 
  
 
 
Editors/  Events 
Tim and Rita Colson 
315-689-3366 
E-mail  N2VZD@aol.com  or  ritac44@aol.com 
 
 
 
Web Master 
Jim Smith  
pjsmith264@windstream.net 
 

 

                        Kitchen Corner 
      
                         
 
Peaches and Cream French Toast 
 
     1 ( 16 oz ) loaf French bread, cut into 
          8 diagonal slices 
     1 ( 8 oz ) pkg cream cheese, softened 
     1/3 cup peach preserves 
     3 eggs, beaten 
     ½ cup milk 
     ½ tsp vanilla ext 
     ¼ tsp cinnamon 
     powdered sugar & maple syrup 
        Cut a pocket into each slice, being careful 
      not to slice through the bread. Combine cream 
     cheese and preserves. Spoon evenly into each  
     pocket. Beat eggs, milk, vanilla and cinnamon 
     in another bowl. Dip stuffed bread in egg mixture. 
     Spray griddle and cook slices over medium heat 
     until golden brown. Dust with powdered sugar & 
     drizzle with maple syrup. 
 
 
          Bourbon Glazed Ham 
                     
     1 ( 9 to 10 lb ) cooked bone in ham 
     1 tsp whole cloves 
     1 cup dark brown sugar 
     2 Tbl ground mustard 
     ¼ cup bourbon 
        Place ham in sprayed 15 x 10 shallow baking 
      pan. Score in diamond pattern and insert cloves. 
     Bake at 325 for 1 hr. Stir together brown sugar, 
     mustard and bourbon. Brush half of this over 
     ham. Bake 30 mins. Brush with remaining  sugar 
     mixture. Bake 40 to 50 mins longer. If pan  
     drippings start to burn, add ¼ cup water to pan. 
     Remove pan from oven, cover with foil & let  
     stand 15 mins before carving. 
 
             Marmalade Candied Carrots 
 
     2 lbs fresh baby carrots, cook to crisp tender 
     2/3 cup orange marmalade 
     3 Tbl brown sugar 
     2 Tbl butter1/2 cup chopped pecans, Toasted 
     1 tsp rum extract 
        Combine marmalade, sugar and butter & heat till  
     thickened. Stir in pecans and extract. Drizzle over 
     carrots and stir to coat. 
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                                                                                        Secretary's Report                                                                                                         
                                                                                                                                             March 7th, 2013 
          President Phil Domser called the meeting to order at 7:01. 
 
        Secretary’s report- motion made by Dave and seconded by Clara to approve as printed in the fan. Motion approved. 
 
        Treasure report- Kevin stated the balance for the checking account motion made by Rita and seconded by Lew to approve Kevin’s re-
port of the balances. Motion approved. 
 
          Old Business- The hotel did not have the reservation information for recall so Dave called and took care confirming for the reserva-
tions and all is in place now. 
  
                 Recall Banquet- all is proceeding according to plan. 
                Door Prizes- Barb currently has ten door prizes. We need to obtain more, and this year the door prizes will be handed out at the 
banquet.  
                  Autocross and Funkanna- Lew asked about making possible changes and is looking for suggestions. Possibilities- Rodeo or Hus-
band & Wife Blindfolded driving. Lew also brought up the idea of Bracket Racing. 
                    Prizes for the kids for the Valve Cover Races- possible prizes McDonald Gift certificates. Motion made to approve, made by 
Lew and seconded by Kevin. Motion approved. 
 
                     Sunday is the dinner at Borio’s at 12:00 p.m. everyone please remember this weekend is Day Light savings time. Buffet or 
menu ordering will be available. Tim will play movies downstairs after the dinner.  
     
              New Business- The July meeting will be skipped due to it falling on the 4th of July instead club will attend the Fair Haven Car 
Show on July 6th, 2013… motion made by Dave and seconded by Lew motion approved. 
                Syracuse Nationals- We need to know numbers of who will be attending as well as working. 
                 Last week in August Dave will check on the Annual Byrne Dairy Picnic and will let the club know times and date. 
                  Pete and Pam will not be able to attend Recall this year so it was mentioned that someone would need to be available to work 
Registration- Barb volunteered.  
 
                 Rita mentioned that the club should pay for the sandwiches that are for the working Tech session at Kevin and Gloria’ house to 
prepare the trailer for recall. Motion made by Clara and seconded by Martha that club will pay $100.00 towards the cost. Motion approved. 
                   50/50 was drawn and the winner was Pete O’Kussick in the amount of $12.50. 
 
                    Motion made to adjourn meeting was made by Tim and seconded by Clara and the motion to adjourn at 7:25 was passed. 
                              Respectfully submitted. 
                                    Pam O’Kussick 
                                       Secretary 
 
                          Those attending the March meeting Lew & Clara Halstead, Dave & Barb Robinson, Tim & Rita Colson, Pete & Pam 
O’Kussick, Phil & Martha Domser, Kevin & Gloria Fear, Dave McCarty. 

                  .                                               APRIL EVENT 
                                                          Sunday April 21st      9:30 
  We’re going to caravan to the Norwich Car Museum since many have not 
seen all the new changes there. Leaving McDonald’s in Canastota at 9:30. Af-
ter the tour we’ll go to Gus’s Steak House for lunch. Hope everyone can join 
us. 



                                                   TIM’S TECH TIME AND RAMBLIN’S  
  HI THERE , it sure is hard to believe another month has gone by already! 

   Same old stuff going on here , lots of Ham radio projects right now , and the Rampside project still pushing me around. I 
have installed the new throttle cable , made and installed a “new” wire harness , which as a lot of extras included. I redid the 
spare gas tank and purchased a new stainless sender for it. I finally got around to installing the extra sub harness for the heated 
seats. This has taken lots of time to make things fit in place without drilling extra holes .I have spent a lot of time redoing the 
battery box cover ,the battery tray , and the side panels in the back of the truck. In fact I wore out the bearing on my DA sander 
cleaning it all  up. It is never going to be as good as I would like , but it sure is a lot better now. 
I still have to do all the brake work , then reinstall the motor. I still dream of having it ready for this season somehow. 
   Dick Gaffney stopped by today to “check in” from the winter vacation trips down south , covering a lot of territory. He even 
spent some time sitting in on some college sessions . He is looking forward to driving his Corvair this summer. 
   Ron has had his troubles with medical issues this winter , but is now doing better.  It wont be too long before they head back 
north for the summer. He still has a lot of parts and pieces at his shop to sell off. 
   I went to the latest “ Motorama “ car show at the Syracuse fairgrounds  last Saturday with a Ham radio friend. I have not 
been there in many years. I was almost prepared for the shock of the changes over the years. That poor show has been passed 
around like a hot potato for a long time. Now there is a new local promoter working hard to bring it back. WE had lots of fun 
times at that show for many years with the yellow spyder convert. I went with the idea of MAYBE starting club group partici-
pation again , like old times. It would take some work , but it was a fun time years ago .Just something else to think on. There 
was one local Corvair there that has been around a long time , a 64 black coupe. See pictures elsewhere.  I sure hope this show 
takes off. It used to be so crowded , there was tight quarters for walking , and vehicles for many hours at a time for 3 days. 
   2013 car show information is starting to build up. Between that , and a few of my favorite Ham radio events , the summer / 
fall calendar fills up fast!  I put the latest car club event list on another page. Remember , I try to keep you up to date via emails 
of  events to look forward to , along with a lot of other club newsletters to enjoy.     
   Try hard to keep me posted  of events I should advertise , and your correct email address. This has become a large “network” 
of cross sharing of information covering a lot of this country from coast to coast. 
  We hope to see you all at the next meeting!   Remember register early for car shows you are going to. Sometimes it gets you 
surprise benefits! 
  Be sure to keep your eye on the club website  http://www.cnycorvair.com/CNYCorvair.php Jim does a great job of keeping things 
interesting and up to date. 
    Latest info (if accurate) about the Nationals at Kalamazoo is that the host hotel and others are booking  up fast. 
Have a happy safe New Year. 
     Don’t forget to register early for the Kalamazoo  nationals , If you  planning on going!!  The host hotels ALWAYS fill early.  It is 
MUCH more fun to be at the host hotel.  Keep up to date at the C O R S A website.  http://www.corvair.org/         
                       PLEASE  RESIST TEMPTATION TO “REPLY ALL “ TO ANY OF MY POSTS! Thank you. 
  Regards, May all your electrons and oil drops  go where they are supposed to...Tim Colson       
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WE WISH TO THANK ALL THE SPONSORS AND SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB AND THE  RECALL.  WITHOUT THE 
HELP THEY PROVIDE WE COULD NOT DO  IT ,  PLUS THE WORDS ” CORVAIR PARTS AND  SERVICES”  WOULD BE 
HISTORY.. 

  635-5681   7AM —7PM 
     MONDAY – FRIDAY 

 PLUS MANY OTHERS…………...THANKS TO  ALL OF YOU!! 
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                                             C.N.Y.C.C.  MEMBERSHIP 
                                   
 
NAME:_________________________________________________________ 
STREET ADDRESS:______________________________________________ 
CITY:__________________________STATE___________ZIP:___________ 
TELEPHONE:___________________E-MAIL:_________________________ 
 
ARE YOU A MEMBER OF CORSA?_____________PLEASE JOIN NOW!  Ask us for details 
HOW MANY CORVAIRS TO YOU OWN?   ________   PARTS?    Y___   N___       
 
CENTRAL NEW YORK CORVAIR CLUB WELCOMES YOU. PLEASE FEEL FREE TO ADD ANY COM-
MENTS TO THIS FORM. 
 
Please remit form and dues ($20.00) to: 
 
     Central New York Corvair Club 
     Gloria Fear 
     P.O. Box  616   
     Jamesville, NY  13078 
                   

CENTRAL NY CORVAIR CLUB  INC 
PO BOX 616 
JAMESVILLE, NY   13078 

  postage 

 

                               JOIN US  
Corvair Fans  come join the Central New York 
Corvair Club. We are a fun group! We have  
an outing every month and a business 
meeting once a month. We have tech sessions 
every once in a while. We would like new 
members and new ideas. We are a very social 
group and wives are always invited. For more 
information please call Kevin or Gloria Fear 
at 315-492-9553. We hope to see you at the  
next meeting. 


